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From the Chair 
 

ñéIn the good óole summertime.ò  Yes, itôs summertime.  Hot dry weather gives the 

floodplain management world a breather, at least from the threat of flooding.  While you 

have this moment to relax, please be sure your AFMA membership is up-to-date and that 

your personal information is correct as shown in our AFMA database.  Access to your 

personal file requires logging in to www.arkansasfloods.org and entering your password.  

We can help you if you have forgotten your password. 

AFMA is incorporated in the State of Arkansas with a 501 (c) (3) IRS designation as a non-

profit organization for educational purposes.  The AFMA Board of Directors will be meeting 

in July to plan out the next year of operations.  We will be tending to the tasks of managing 

a corporation, updating our Five-Year Plan, brainstorming the training sessions for our 

upcoming 2022 Fall Conference and 2023 Spring Workshop, maintaining the CFM program, and many other 

necessary tasks.  I am grateful for the dedicated volunteers who passionately serve as AFMA officers and Board 

members.  If you want to be involved with the operation of AFMA, Inc., please let me or another Board member 

know, and weôll be happy to visit with you about opportunities and responsibilities. 

 

There are many of you who are dedicated to making your town or county as safe as possible from the effects of 

flooding.  If you know someone who has achieved something extraordinary for their community and you want that 

individual or community to be recognized for their accomplishments, please nominate that person or community 

for an award from AFMA.  Tell us in an email about the person or community. Be sure to include contact 

information for whomever you submit. 

 

Lastly, I want to thank our Vice Chair, Natalie Rogers, for editing and compiling this (and former) editions of ñThe 

Flood Zoneò newsletter.  Natalie has been diligently acquiring information, articles, and notifications to be able to 

publish a mid-year edition of Flood Zone.  Thank you, Natalie! 

 

Have a great summer and be sure to watch for registration information to be released about our upcoming Fall 

Conference in Eureka Springs. 

 

 

 
 

Sincerely, 

Richard Penn, PE, CFM 

Chair, AFMA, Inc.   
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AFMA Updates 
 

2022 has already been a busy year for AFMA. We held our first in person Spring Workshop since 2019! 

Weôve also had opportunities to meet in person for trainings hosted by the Arkansas Natural Resources 

Division, held Flood Insurance Awareness Week, and delivered Turn Around Donôt Drown signs across 

the state.     

 

2022 Spring Workshop in Jonesboro, Arkansas 

AFMA hosted our Spring Workshop April 7th and 8th at the Red Wolf Convention Center in Jonesboro, 

Arkansas. It was exciting to try out a new location and we expect to host other events there in the future. 

The workshop, held over two days, featured several speakers presenting on the basics of floodplain 

management. Attendees also gathered for a few rounds of bowling at The Social in Jonesboro. We had 

several first-time attendees and over 70 total participants.  

 
 

Awards 

The Arkansas Floodplain Management Association needs your help! We are seeking nominations for 

cities, counties and floodplain managers who have gone above and beyond this past year. Has your 

community implemented a higher standard or had a successful mitigation project? Do you know a 

floodplain administrator who has worked tirelessly to better their community or navigated and managed 

a recent flood? To submit your nomination, click HERE today! Please submit your nominations no later 

than July 31, 2022.  

 

AFMA Board of Director Elections 

2022 finds the AFMA board in an election year. Have you ever considered joining the AFMA Board of 

Directors? Elections will be held on Wednesday, September 28th, during the general session meeting. At 

this time, we will be seeking nominations and votes for several positions including:  

¶ Secretary (2-yr  commitment), 

¶ Treasurer (2-yr commitment), 

¶ Vice Chairman (6-yr commitment that cycles through Past-Chairman position), and  

¶ Regional Representatives (2-yr commitment).  

If you are interested in joining the Board or have any questions regarding the duties, please donôt 

hesitate to reach out to our current board members.  

https://arkansasfloods.org/conferences-workshops/fall-conference/afma-award-nominations/
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Flood Safety Awareness Week and Flood Insurance Awareness Week 
Shawn Jackson, CFM 

 
This year Natural Resources Division (NRD or ANRD) of Arkansas Department of Agriculture began a 

new annual event in an effort to bring awareness to the citizens of Arkansas.  For many years, ANRD in 

conjunction with AFMA, the National Weather Service, and Arkansas Division of Emergency 

Management have sponsored Flood Safety Awareness Week. This year the proclamation for Flood Safety 

Awareness was March 28th through April 1st.   The goal for bringing awareness to the dangers of flooding 

remains steadfast and true, however a component of flood awareness has been neglected.  Beginning in 

2022, ANRD in conjunction with AFMA and the Arkansas Insurance Department recognized the need for 

Flood Insurance Awareness Week. 

 

Arkansas Flood Insurance Awareness Week was recognized by proclamation by Governor Asa 

Hutchinson May 2nd through May 6th.  A proclamation ceremony was observed on Wednesday, May 4th, 

at the West Little Rock Hampton Inn during the L0273 Managing Floodplain Development Through the 

NFIP four-day class. Among the dignitaries in attendance for the ceremony were Wes Ward, Secretary, 

Arkansas Department of Agriculture; Chris Colclasure, Director, NRD; Russ Galbraith, Deputy 

Commissioner, Arkansas Insurance Department; Pedro Perez, Floodplain Management and Insurance 

Specialist, FEMA Region 6; Lee Beshoner, Executive Director, AFMA; Richard Penn, Chair, AFMA.  

The need to emphasis flood insurance awareness was precipitated by changes occurring with flood 

insurance now known as Risk Rating 2.0: Equity in Action.  The change is to òé enable FEMA to deliver 

rates that are actuarily sound, equitable, easier to understand and better reflect a propertyôs risk.ò  To learn 

more about the changes please visit:  https://www.fema.gov/flood-insurance/risk-rating   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

from left to right:  Chris Colclasure, Director, NRD; 

Wes Ward, Secretary, Arkansas Department of 

Agriculture; Russ Galbraith, Deputy Director 

Arkansas Insurance Department 

https://www.fema.gov/flood-insurance/risk-rating
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NFIP Arkansas State Coordinating Office Staff 

 

¶ NFIP Coordinator ï Shawn Jackson ï shawn.jackson@agriculture.arkansas.gov 

¶ Debby Davis, Administrative Specialist - debby.davis@agriculture.arkansas.gov 

¶ Toni Brown, Training Coordinator - Toni.Brown@agriculture.arkansas.gov 

¶ Zofia Higginbotham, Mitigation Grants Coordinator - zofia.higginbotham@agriculture.arkansas.gov 

 

 

 

from left to right:  Crystal Phelps, AIC;  Jen Bruce, AIC, Russ 

Gailbraith, AIC; Richard Penn, AFMA; Chris Colclasure, NRD; 

Wes Ward, ADA; Pedro Perez, FEMA; Lee Beshoner, AFMA 

Group photo including attendees of the Managing Floodplain Development through the NFIP 

mailto:shawn.jackson@agriculture.arkansas.gov
mailto:debby.davis@agriculture.arkansas.gov
mailto:Toni.Brown@agriculture.arkansas.gov
mailto:zofia.higginbotham@agriculture.arkansas.gov
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L0273 Managing Floodplain Development Through the NFIP ï 4 Day Course Recap 
Shawn Jackson, CFM 

 

It is great to report that Arkansas is back on track providing 

in person training.  The MANAGING FLOODPLAIN 

DEVELOPMENT THROUGH THE NFIP 4-day course 

was offered in Little Rock May 2 ï May 5, 2022.  The joint 

effort between AFMA and ANRD was presented at the 

West Little Rock Hampton Inn.  Obtaining permission 

from the Emergency Management Institute (EMI) 

presented a slight delay in the timing of the course this 

year, but plans are to be back on schedule next year for the 

in-person class during the month of March.   

 

A very big THANK YOU  goes out to those who volunteered their time to help in teaching the course.  I 

would like to recognize Whit Montague, ANRD Engineer Supervisor; Lee Beshoner, Executive Chair 

AFMA; Pedro Perez, Floodplain Management, and Insurance Specialist FEMA; and Shelby Schmittou, 

City Planner Sherwood, for their dedication and professionalism in promoting our common goals in 

education with regard to floodplain management.  In recognizing these individuals, we must recognize 

their respective employers, ANRD, FTN and Associates, FEMA, and the City of Sherwood, for allowing 

them to participate.   

 

This year thirty-two individuals participated in the course.  

Of those thirty-two individuals, 4 represented state 

government, 13 representing a local government, 9 

represented county government, 4 represented the private 

sector, and finally 2 where from out of state (Louisiana).  

From those that participated, approximately 20 took the 

Certified Floodplain Manager, CFM®, test.  So, we will 

be recognizing some new CFMs at the fall conference in 

Eureka Springs.  Thank you to all that participated.  We 

hope you enjoyed yourselves and had a good learning 

experience at the same time. 
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Turn Around Donôt Drown Campaign  
 

AFMA has made several Turn Around Donôt Drown sign presentations this year. Is your community 

interested in receiving a set of TADD signs? Send us an email detailing the planned location and how 

many sets of signs you are requesting. Emails can be sent to Tabitha Clark at tabitha.clarke@noaa.gov or 

Tamara Bays at northeast.representative@arkansasfloods.org.   

 

 

 
Pictured: Tamara Bays, Northeast Representative 

(left) and DeAnna Graves, City of Arkadelphia 

(right). Below: Vince Floriani, PE, City of Little Rock  

mailto:tabitha.clarke@noaa.gov
mailto:northeast.representative@arkansasfloods.org
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From FEMA Region 6 

 
FEMAôs Resilient Nation Partnership Network Releases ñBuilding Alliances for Equitable 

Resilienceò Audio Stories 

 

By Bradley Dean, bradley.dean@fema.dhs.gov 

 

The Resilient Nation Partnership Network (RNPN) recently released a series of audio stories about 

equity and resilience, featuring four diverse voices who contributed to the ñBuilding Alliances for 

Equitable Resilienceò resource that was published earlier this year. 

 

This is the latest step in a massive collaboration made possible by the reach and power of partnerships. 

ñBuilding Alliances for Equitable Resourceò and the corresponding audio stories offer insights, 

reflections and resources that organizations can use to build and apply equitable practices in their day-

to-day work.  

 

The audio stories feature four of the authors of the original guide orating the narratives that were 

featured as ñPartner Voices.ò The authors/orators include: 

  

¶ Nikki Cooley, Din® Nation/Institute for Tribal Environmental Professionals.  

¶ Anna Marandi, National League of Cities.  

¶ Valerie Novack, Utah State University, formerly of the Center for American Progress. 

¶ Jake White, National Association for Latino Community 

Asset Builders.  

  

Narrated by FEMAôs Director of External Affairs, Justin Knighten, 

these original anecdotes describe why resilience is uniquely 

important to the speakers, their livelihoods and communities. The 

stories highlight the need to act to create a more resilient future. As 

Valerie Novack notes, ñWe cannot continue to only write and talk 

about building networks, practices and communities that are 

prepared for and resilient to disaster events. We must actively 

engage in the changes necessary to make them so, and we hope that 

resources such as these are the start to that work.ò  

 

The audio stories with English and Spanish transcripts are available 

on the RNPN website. For more information, please reach out to 

Bradley Dean at bradley.dean@fema.dhs.gov.  

 

  

The cover of the ñBuilding Alliances 

for Equitable Resilienceò resource  

 

mailto:bradley.dean@fema.dhs.gov
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.fema.gov/business-industry/resilient-nation-partnership-network__;!!FMox2LFwyA!4o6PAjMLA8jmoDjTC6BWr4ZX8e_HHi2Uk-iAjqTvwUGEuNomZA305_O8ZB_KIcWffU0p%24
https://www.fema.gov/business-industry/resilient-nation-partnership-network/resources
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.fema.gov/sites/default/files/documents/fema_rnpn_building-alliances-for-equitable-resilience.pdf__;!!FMox2LFwyA!4o6PAjMLA8jmoDjTC6BWr4ZX8e_HHi2Uk-iAjqTvwUGEuNomZA305_O8ZB_KIah9kmW0%24
https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.fema.gov/sites/default/files/documents/fema_rnpn_building-alliances-for-equitable-resilience.pdf__;!!FMox2LFwyA!4o6PAjMLA8jmoDjTC6BWr4ZX8e_HHi2Uk-iAjqTvwUGEuNomZA305_O8ZB_KIah9kmW0%24
https://www.fema.gov/business-industry/resilient-nation-partnership-network/resources
mailto:bradley.dean@fema.dhs.gov
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From the Association of State Floodplain Managers (ASFPM) 
 

Reduce Flood Risk 

Ninety percent of all natural disasters in the United States 

involve flooding, making flooding the nationôs most 

common and costly disaster. And the trends are worsening. 

Fueled by climate change, extreme rainfall events and sea 

level rise will continue at a frightening pace; putting millions of people in the path of destructive floods. 

To help property owners, particularly those in flood-prone areas, understand their flood risk and the 

most effective flood mitigation strategies for their particular property, the Association of State 

Floodplain Managers (ASFPM) recently launched Reduce Flood Risk (ReduceFloodRisk.org), an 

interactive flood mitigation resource library. 

At the heart of Reduce Flood Risk is a decision-making engine that guides property owners through a 

series of questions to help them understand their current flood risk and the specific steps they can take to 

better protect their home or business.  

The mitigation options on Reduce Flood Risk can be filtered by key attributes, such as cost, complexity, 

and level of required maintenance. The site also features a variety of resources on flood risk, flood 

insurance, financial assistance options, who to contact with questions, and links to more in-depth 

information and guidance. The site is completely free and users donôt need to create an account to gain 

access to the resources. 

ñTo the average property owner, flood risk mitigation can feel like an overwhelming task. People often 

tell us they donôt even know where to start, so they put it off until itôs too late,ò said Chad Berginnis, 

ASFPM executive director. ñOne of the goals of Reduce Flood Risk is to put people on a path toward 

understanding their flood risk and arming them with the tools they need to reduce that risk. And for 

those who think theyôll never flood, keep in mind that 40% of federal flood insurance claims occur 

outside of high-risk areas.ò 

One of the big problems Reduce Flood Risk solves is in simplifying the information-gathering process. 

Although there are a multitude of mitigation resources available to help individuals and communities 

reduce their flood risk, most of these resources are scattered across numerous federal and state agency 

websites, making it nearly impossible for property owners to find specific strategies tailored to the 

location and features of their home or business. 

By curating the best mitigation resources available on the web and creating a centralized, searchable 

library, Reduce Flood Risk empowers property owners to protect themselves and their most valuable 

assets. 

Funded by the Federal Emergency Management Agencyôs (FEMA) Office of the Flood Insurance 

Advocate, ASFPM developed the Reduce Flood Risk with input from representatives from FEMA, US 

Army Corps of Engineers, ASFPM committees, and academia. 

http://www.reducefloodrisk.org/
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2nd ASFPM FOUNDATION FUTURE LE ADERS SCHOLARSHIP 

 
Doug Plasencia, ASFPM Foundation President, announced at the ASFPM 2022 Annual National 

Conference that the ASFPM Foundation will fund a second Future Leaders Scholarship.  Beginning in 

2023, the Foundation will award the Future Leaders Scholarship to a college student every year. 

Historically, the FLS has been awarded every other year since its inception in 2019. This 2nd scholarship 

is only possible because of the generous support from individuals, ASFPM Chapters, and companies. 

 

The Future Leaders Scholarship provides up to $20,000 per year for two years to a student entering their 

junior year in a 4-year undergraduate degree program, or entering the last two years of a 5-year or dual 

degree undergraduate program.  The funds will pay the recipientôs college or university directly for any 

tuition costs which exceed any existing financial aid or scholarships up to $20,000 per year.  Funds 

remaining after tuition payment may be used for other educational expenses, on-campus room and 

board, or an equivalent stipend if living off campus. 

 

The purpose of the Future Leaders Scholarship is to create an additional means to advance the vision of 

the ASFPM Foundation by supporting the education of up-and-coming professionals interested in 

reducing the future risk and impacts of flooding.  Each scholarship is awarded to a deserving college 

student who plans to work after graduation in a profession that directly, or indirectly, supports the field. 

 

The Future Leaders Scholarship is intended to support the academic career of a deserving undergraduate 

student, studying in areas such as engineering; planning; and biological, earth, and social sciences. The 

scholarship considers students who are interested in working in a field related to reducing the risk and 

impacts of floods on people and communities.  Representative fields of study include floodplain 

management, watershed management, and coastal management, and considers such important issues as 

climate change, the environment, and urban and land management practices. Professionals working in 

the public and private sectors, and who are scientists, engineers, planners, and researchers are excellent 

representations of what our FLS scholars aspire to be. 

 

Applications for the Future Leaders Scholarship for the Fall 2023 to Spring 2025 will begin being 

accepted in the Fall of 2022. More information about our current FLS scholars and the next cycle of 

applications for our next scholar will be available on the Foundationôs website at 

www.asfpmfoundation.org. 

 

 
 

  

http://www.asfpmfoundation.org/
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MARK YOUR CALENDARS!!!  

 

Fall AFMA Conference 

September 25-28, 2022 

Best Western Inn of the Ozarks 

Eureka Springs, AR 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ASFPMôs 47th Annual National Conference 

 

Raleigh, North Carolina   

May 7 ï 11, 2023 

 

2023 Annual Conference ñFloodplain Management from Appalachia to the Atlantic 

 

Join the Association of State Floodplain Managers (ASFPM) at the worldôs largest and most 

comprehensive floodplain management conference, May 7-11, 2023 in Raleigh, North Carolina. 

This year marks our 47th annual conference, and over the years weôve built a reputation for attracting top-

notch speakers who deliver practical, field-tested content. Thereôs simply no better place to learn from 

industry experts who will provide you with the tools and insights to help you be more effective in your 

job. 

Call for Abstracts 

A reminder that the Conference Committee is asking for individuals to submit abstracts about interesting 

projects or topics for consideration. Even if you may not be the most comfortable speaking in front of a 

group, please consider submitting a topic, as your fellow floodplain administrators would like to hear 

about what you have been doing. To submit an abstract, click HERE.  

 
REMINDER OUR MAILING AD DRESS HAS CHANGED 

A reminder that we have a new mailing address:  PO Box 6139, Sherwood, AR  72124-6139.   

https://www.floods.org/conference/2023-asfpm-conference/
https://arkansasfloods.org/call-for-abstracts-2022/

